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Cooper Nuclear Plant management agreement ending
(KLZA)--The Nebraska Public Power District (NPPD) and Entergy have
mutually agreed to end their Support Services Agreement regarding NPPD’s
Cooper Nuclear Station near Brownville. This agreement has been in place since
late 2003.

While Entergy provided certain personnel for the plant along with other support
services as part of the arrangement, NPPD has maintained ownership of and
responsibility for the safe and reliable operations of the plant. NPPD plans to
continue operating Cooper Nuclear Station and will utilize Entergy and other
available industry resources, as appropriate.

Cooper Nuclear Station is an important part of NPPD’s generation mix. It is
NPPD’s largest generating unit and the largest single source of carbon free
generation in the state.

The station, which began commercial operations in 1974, has the capacity to serve
approximately half of the annual energy requirements for NPPD’s retail and
wholesale customers with reliable and carbon free electricity. It employs a little
more than 600 individuals and has a significant economic impact on Southeast
Nebraska.

Over the past several years, Entergy has been exiting its merchant fleet nuclear
operations in the Northeast United States and elsewhere to focus on the nuclear
plants in its regulated utility business operations in the Southern United States.
Cooper Nuclear Station was the last plant outside of Entergy’s regulated utility
business for which Entergy had contractual obligations.

Cooper Nuclear Station reliably provides carbon-free electricity around the clock
for two-year periods between refueling outages. The plant is currently licensed by
the Nuclear Regulatory Commission to operate until early 2034.

Over the next few years, NPPD will begin discussing the opportunity to pursue a
second license renewal which would extend the operating license an additional
twenty years. 
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